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Mission Statement: To work towards the 
preservation of the countryside and local 
environment of Charnwood Forest Regional Park 
for the benefit of those who live within it, and for 
those who visit, and for future generations. 

We aim to be an effective, informative and 
influential voluntary organisation.   
 

 

 

English and Welsh Wine: 
the local connection 

 

A Talk by Liz Robson of 
Kingfisher’s Pool Vineyard, Rothley 

 

and  
 

Annual General Meeting 
 

Woodhouse Eaves Village Hall 
Monday March 20 at 7.30 p.m. 

 
We have been pleased to invite Liz Robson, 
who will explain how she first became 
interested in viniculture. 
Having taken over a 5 acre property in 
Rothley, she planted the first 6 rows of vines 
in 2008. More vines were planted and Liz 
joined the Mercian Vineyard association. She 
also became editor of “ The Grapevine”. 
Until then the cultivation of vines and the 
production of home-made wine had been a 
mere hobby. After winning several trophies 
for her wine, Liz took retirement to 
concentrate on Rothley Wines Ltd. 
2016 was the first year of commercial 
production of red, white and sparkling wines. 
At this meeting members and visitors will be 
able to taste a selection of the excellent 
sparkling wine and their best-selling white 
wine, King Richard. 
Non-members are welcome; £5 at the door. 
 

The talk will be preceded by our short AGM. 
 

 

 

 
The heading picture this time:  

Colourful daffodil season at Stoneywell  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 
 

TALKS and WALKS 

Our activities for you to enjoy 
Individual invitations for each event will be 

sent to all members by post or email 
Indoor meetings take place at Woodhouse Eaves Village 

Hall at 7.30pm, finishing about 9pm followed by 
refreshments. Your guests and other non-members are 

welcome at our talks (for whom we make a small 

charge of £3 at the door). 
 

2017 
 

 

 Monday 20th March AGM followed by 
TALK by Liz Robson, owner of Kingfishers’ 
Pool Vineyard, Rothley: “English and Welsh 
Wine; the local connection”. Followed by 
tasting 
 

 Monday 24th April TALK by Michael 
Webster: Living Wild in South America  
 

 Wednesday 7th June NATURE WALK to 
Herbert’s Meadow. Meet at Poultney Farm, 
Priory Lane at 10am 
 

 Wednesday 28th June MORNING VISIT to 
Charnwood Forest Alpacas £18pp (normally 
£36), Vale Farm, Charley Rd, Charley. 20max 
 

 Wednesday 16th August VISIT - History 
Tour of Beaumanor Hall + cream tea. 
£12.50. Party limited to 25 
 

 Monday 18th September TALK by Pat 
Neal. Mountsorrel Railway, nature walk and 
Heritage Centre with café project 
 

 Monday 23rd October TALK by Marilyn 
Palmer: ‘Horses to Locomotives: early railway 
transport in north Leicestershire’ 
 

 Tuesday 14th  November     ANNUAL 
DINNER - being arranged 
 

2018 

 Monday 22nd January TALK by Alan 
Briggs “Charnwood and its Environs” - 
geology and topography. 
 

 Monday 19th February TALK TBA 
 

 Monday 19th March AGM 
 

 Monday 23rd April TALK TBA 

-------------------------------------------------------- 
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“Lacemakers and Luddites” 
There was a full house on, January 23, for Tony 
Jarram’s talk. As  usual there were about fifty 
members present and the Committee were 
particularly pleased to welcome about forty 
visitors. 
Tony’s talk covered nearly 500 years from the 
first stocking machines to recent times. He 
reviewed the various stages of machine 
development and the successes and failures. 
Perhaps the most fascinating was his account of 
the attack on Heathcote’s mill in Loughborough 
on June 28th 1816. There was great resentment 
among the workers and machine breaking was 
widespread. They were called “Luddites” after a 
character called Ned Ludd (who may or may not 
have been an actual person). About 200 rioters 
attacked the factory in Mill Street, Loughborough  
(now Market Street) with hammers and crowbars, 
destroying all the machinery. 
Heathcote, who lived in a house on Leicester 
Road, Loughborough, was not hurt and may have 
taken refuge in a “secret” passage beneath the 
house. It is still there! 
That spelled the end of lacemaking in 
Loughborough. Heathcote set up a new factory at 
Tiverton in Devon. Many of his former workers 
went to Tiverton, some of them walking the 200 
miles to the new mill. 
Heathcote and his partner Boden (ancestor of the 
well known clothing company of today) prospered 
in Tiverton but lacemaking also moved to 
Nottingham and to Calais in France. 
Tony is still digging for further facts. Was there a 
Ned Ludd in Anstey? How many rioters were 
hung? 
The same families turn up again and again in this 
fascinating story; not least the Wests who were 
the actual ancestors of our speaker, Tony Jarram.  
------------------------------------------------------------ 

Committee Notes (January) 
 Love it or hate it, the red catering bus in 
Bradgate Park regularly crops up in discussion. 
The bus is an attempt to draw visitors away from 
the Newtown Linford end of the Park to relieve 
some congestion there. It certainly draws the eye 
from some directions. There are to be more 
discussions about its future. 
 Another regular topic is the sound system used 
by speakers at our meetings. There seem to be 
difficulties in using it effectively and more 
investigation is being carried out. 
 Dick reported that, at a recent Charnwood 
Forest Stakeholders’ meeting, members had been 
asked to participate in a lottery bid for £3m to 
protect and nurture the Forest for the next 10 
years. See elsewhere for a report on the outcome 
of a meeting held on 9th February. 

 Planning application discussions included: Rear 
of 237 Bradgate Road, Anstey (4th application 
refused but likely to be an appeal; Grey Crescent, 
Newtown Linford (housing application withdrawn 
but another is subject to re-design). There was 
also discussion on various aspects of strategic 
planning issues in Charnwood. 
 The Beacon - lower car park - planning 
application for timber built cafe. Parish Council 
objecting to size and location. 
 Lower Broombriggs - yellow lines to be 
installed to inhibit roadside parking. Agreed that 
parking was a widespread problem in the area. 
 Membership remains at a steady level, 
maintained by guests at meetings being 
welcomed when they joined as members. 
 It was agreed that the annual programme card 
is useful and will be published again this year. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Committee Notes (February) 
 

 The red catering bus in Bradgate Park had been 
removed due to vandalism. The Trustees will be 
considering next steps. 
 We are getting great feedback and the number 
of new members joining us following their visit as 
guests to our meetings is increasing. There is a 
great atmosphere at our meetings. The most 
recent meeting – “Lacemakers and Luddites” 
attracted 26 guests of whom 10 became members. 
One committee member said: “It’s great value!”. 
 The new notice board, funded by us, has now 
been installed at Woodhouse Eaves Village Hall. 
The new programme card for 2017 will be 
available by the AGM. 
 The Committee keeps a close eye on 
planning issues. Concerns about the 
relaxation of regulations which seem to allow 
“permitted development” very easily and also 
cases of light pollution are ringing alarm 
bells and are being investigated at the 
moment. 
 Dick Howard gave a report on the current 
application being made by the Charnwood 
Regional Forest Park for Lottery funding. A copy 
of his Report is attached on page 3 as an 
appendix. The Committee is watching this 
development with some mixed feelings. While 
securing funding for many valuable projects 
might in itself be useful, the creation of yet more 
“visitor facilities” – from footpaths to cafes – 
would attract even more visitors to already 
frequently overcrowded areas. 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Made by Volcanoes, Shaped by Man 
- See next page 
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MADE BY VOLCANOES 
SHAPED BY MAN 

    This headline reflects the two key themes 
of the Charnwood Forest Landscape 
Partnership £3 million Heritage Lottery Bid.  

  We have been participating in the 
discussions about the potential proposals for 
the first round submission on 1st June 2017. 
In all it is a lengthy procedure before the 
implementation can begin from April 2020 
and lasting for 5 years. 

  The central theme is the geology of the area, 
the 600 million year old rocks, the world’s 
oldest fossils, and the unique features of the 
landscape. It is also focused on how this 
landscape has been adapted by man from the 
first settlements 12500 BC, through domestic 
structures, manor houses, priories, 
enclosures, and the creation of communities. 

   This Bid will be built around the concepts of 

         EXPLORE 

         UNDERSTAND 

         CARE FOR 

    As Sir David Attenborough said “no-one 
will protect what they don’t care about, and 
no-one will care about what they have never 
experienced”. 

  So who is responsible for making the Bid? 
Matt Croney, from the HLB, is coordinating 
the submission and is based at the National 
Forest HQ at Moira. Everyone on the Steering 
Committee and the general public have been 

asked for their views on needs and 
opportunities and potential outcomes. 

  We are basing our comments on 
conservation, not exploitation (for financial 
gain). One of the most pressing topics to be 
addressed is car parking at the honeypot sites 
clogging roads and villages. 

  Full details can be found on the website 
www.nationalforest.org/involved/cfl_partners
hip.php 

Dick Howard  25th Feb 2017 

 

 
 

Who’s Who? 
President Janie Martin 
Chairman  Paul Day  chairman@focf.org.uk  0116 2364376 
Secretary  Patricia Bell secretary@focf.org.uk   01509 556668 
Membership  Linda Thompson mem@focf.org.uk  0116 2387715 
Treasurer  Kim Turner   01530 244921 

Events  Dick Howard  events@focf.org.uk  01530 245373 

Web Master  Toby Manning  webmaster@focf.org.uk 

Committee  Peter Bertram, Pauline Day, Marilyn Palmer 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Newsletter  Douglas Maas  doug@idnet.com  01530 242534 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Data Protection Act  We are obliged by the Data Protection Act to inform 

you that we are storing some of your personal details (name, address, email 

address, etc.) electronically. This information is used purely for administrative 

purposes, and will NOT be divulged to any third party (except in the unlikely 

event that this is required by law). Should you object to this, please let us 

know and we will remove your details from our database. 
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Below:  Glorious Charnwood Forest. A picture 

taken during the final throes of Autumn last year 

from Ashby Road, Markfield towards Polly Botts 

Lane with Chitterman Hills Farm, Chitterman 

House, the Stables at Stoneywell and Green Hill 

in the far distance.  
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